

85 Delaware Avenue P.O. Box 248 Andes, New York 13731

Telephone: (845) 676-3166

Fax: (845) 676-3181

www.andescentralschool.org

Assistant Principal Samantha Candreva Superintendent Brigid Collins, Ed.D.

Building Principal Chris Aguirre

3/31/25

Dear Parents and Guardians,

I am writing to inform you of some important changes regarding handling negative account balances for school meals. This year, in accordance with **School Policy 5660**, we will be adjusting how meal payments are managed.

Andes School Board Policy 5660

Section: Child Nutrition Program / Charging Meals

Although not required by law, due to the District's participation in the Child Nutrition Program, the Board of Education has approved establishing a system that allows students to charge meals. The Board authorizes the Superintendent to develop rules addressing the following:

- A: What can be charged;
- **B**: The limit on the number of charges per student;
- C: The system used for identifying and recording charged meals;
- **D**: The system used for collecting repayments and
- **E**: Ongoing communication of the policy to parents and students.

As we strive to improve the way meal charging is handled, the following rules will be in place this year:

- In accordance with New York State Education Law § 908, students are allowed to charge a school meal regardless of the status of their food service account.
- Only meals can be charged; snacks and second meals are not chargeable items.
- A monthly report from Frontline will be used to monitor charged meals.
- We will communicate with parents about their child's meal account status via email, School Messenger, and written letters.

By enforcing these guidelines, we aim to prevent families from accumulating significant meal charges throughout the school year.



85 Delaware Avenue P.O. Box 248 Andes, New York 13731

Telephone: (845) 676-3166

Fax: (845) 676-3181

www.andescentralschool.org

Assistant Principal Samantha Candreva Superintendent Brigid Collins, Ed.D.

Building Principal Chris Aguirre

School Meal Payment Policy

Schools must charge for meals, and families who do not qualify for free or reduced-price meals are expected to pay the full price. Previously, we allowed students to charge meals to ensure all had access to breakfast and lunch. However, starting this year, we will enforce **School Policy 5660** (please see the enclosed insert for details). This policy will help us maintain a healthy and fun menu for all students.

For Students with Zero or Negative Balances

If your child's account shows a negative balance, we kindly ask that you pay the outstanding amount within 30 days. Students with a carried-over negative balance **will still be allowed** to charge meals. If you need assistance or more time to make a payment, please contact Dr. Brigid Collins to discuss payment options

Payment Assistance

If you have a negative balance and need more time or assistance with payments, please contact me to schedule an appointment and discuss payment options.

We understand that changes like these can be challenging, but they are necessary to ensure that our food program remains sustainable and available to all students. If you have any questions about this process, please contact **Ms. Candreva** at 845-676-3166.

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.

Warm Regards,

Dr. Brigid Collins Superintendent,

Andes Central School

USDA Nondiscrimination Statement

Dr. Brig Colis

In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, this institution is prohibited from discriminating based on race, color, national origin, sex (including gender identity and sexual orientation), disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity.



85 Delaware Avenue P.O. Box 248 Andes, New York 13731

Telephone: (845) 676-3166

Fax: (845) 676-3181

www.andescentralschool.org

Assistant Principal Samantha Candreva Superintendent Brigid Collins, Ed.D.

Building Principal Chris Aguirre

Program information may be made available in languages other than English. Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication to obtain program information (e.g., Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language), should contact the responsible state or local agency that administers the program or USDA's TARGET Center at (202) 720-2600 (voice and TTY) or contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339.

To file a program discrimination complaint, a Complainant should complete Form AD-3027, USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, which can be obtained online at https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf, from any USDA office by calling (866) 632-9992, or by writing a letter addressed to USDA. The letter must contain the complainant's name, address, telephone number, and a written description of the alleged discriminatory action in sufficient detail to inform the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights (ASCR) about the nature and date of an alleged civil rights violation. The completed AD-3027 form or letter must be submitted to USDA by:

Mail:

U.S. Department of Agriculture Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 1400 Independence Avenue, SW Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; or

Fax:

(833) 256-1665 or (202) 690-7442; or

Email:

Program.Intake@usda.gov

This institution is an equal opportunity provider.